



August 1, 2018

AUG - 6 2018

SELECTMEN'S OFFICE TOWN OF SANDOWN NH

Board of Selectmen Town of Sandown 320 Main Street P.O. Box 1756 Sandown, NH 03873

Re: Important Information - beIN Sports Programming

Dear Chairman and Members of the Board:

We are committed to keeping you and our customers abreast of the expiration of upcoming programming agreements. We regularly inform our customers in their bills and annual notices that we maintain a website (www.xfinitytv.com/contractrenewals) and toll-free number ((866) 216-8634) that are updated regularly to provide notice of the programming contracts that are set to expire in the coming months and the channels we might lose the rights to continue carrying.

As part of our ongoing commitment to keep you informed, we wanted to update you that Comcast's right to continue carrying belN Sports' belN and belN en Español expired on July 31, 2018. As a result, we lost authorization to continue carrying these belN networks as part of our lineup on August 1, 2018.

We want to carry these beIN Sports networks and provide our customers with the best value for beIN programming. To date, however, beIN Sports has been unwilling to provide an agreement that would enable us to carry its content in a way that reflects the value of these networks in a very competitive marketplace.

Since we lost authorization to carry this belN Sports programming, we are preparing to activate www.ComcastFacts.com to help keep our customers informed during this period. We will continue to provide updates to you and our customers as we work to reach an agreement with belN.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 603.334.3603.

Sincerely,

Jay Somers

Jay Somers, Sr. Manager Government Affairs